
The Fraser Valley Highway 1 Corridor Improvement Program is improving safety, reliability and 
capacity between 216th Street in Langley through to Chilliwack. Highway improvements will meet 
the needs of a growing region, improve travel and transit services for people in the Fraser Valley and 
facilitate efficient goods movement. 
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This Program is on the Traditional Territory of the Coast Salish 
Peoples; including the Kwantlen, Matsqui, and Stó:lō Nations.

Why It’s Needed
The improvements are helping to meet needs in four key areas:

•	 Congestion: Improving travel times and reliability in 
both directions.

•	 Economic development: Supporting efficient goods 
movement.

•	 Population growth: Adapting to the growing number of 
people living and travelling in the region.

•	 Safety: Reducing the number and severity of crashes on 
the corridor.

Program Opportunities
•	 Improved transit services.
•	 More choices for active transportation (walking, biking 

rolling).
•	 Improved climate resiliency. 
•	 Supporting Transit Oriented Development – the creation of 

complete, liveable and sustainable communities by building 
more homes near transit and services.

•	 Affordable housing.

Program Timeline

202nd Street to 216th Street
Completed in 2020.

216th Street to 264th Street
Under construction, with highway widening completion 
anticipated in 2026.

264th Street to Mt. Lehman Road
Advance construction underway, with full completion 
anticipated in 2029.

Mt. Lehman Road to Highway 11
Detailed design underway, with full completion 
anticipated in 2031.

Highway 11 through the Sumas Prairie
Integrated Planning Study in progress.
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